Newington Police Scam Awareness Notice

This past weekend A Sanbornton resident received a phone call from a caller
purporting to be from the “state chiefs’ assn.”, they said they were doing a
fundraiser for child safety kits and also mentioned McGruff. The NH Chiefs of
Police telemarketing campaign is focused on businesses only and emails go out to
the Chief in the areas they are calling. I will be glad to answer any questions
concerning fundraising efforts and questions about telemarketers and potential
imposters. If residents want to make donations to any non profit organizations or
the Newington Police Department, they can call us directly and we will provide
legitimate contact information for the charities.

Chief Michael Bilodeau
Newington Police Department
71 Fox Point Road
Newington, NH 03801
(603)431-5461

FBINA#242



